
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS  
RUBBISH REMOVAL AND RECYCLING SERVICES AT 

TOWN FACILITIES AND SCHOOLS 
WINDSOR, CONNECTICUT 

RFP E2021-05 
 
 

THIS IS NOT A REQUEST FOR BIDS AND THE TOWN RESERVES THE RIGHT TO 
NEGOTIATE AND CONTRACT WITH ANYONE OR NO ONE IN THE BEST INTERESTS OF 

THE TOWN OF WINDSOR. 
 
 

The Town of Windsor is accepting sealed proposals from qualified contractors for the “RUBBISH 
REMOVAL AND RECYCLING SERVICES AT TOWN FACILITIES AND SCHOOLS”. Proposals will 
be received until 2:00 P.M. on Thursday, March 25, in the Finance Department, Town Hall, Windsor, 
Connecticut. 
 
Proposals must be executed in accordance with and subject to instructions contained in the Standard 
Instructions to Contractors and Special Terms and Conditions. It is the responsibility of the Contractor 
to ensure the sealed proposal is delivered prior to the deadline above. 
 
A complete set of proposal documents can be obtained by contacting Jenna Zinky, Engineer at 
zinky@townofwindsorct.com. Alternatively, a hard copy of the documents can be obtained from the 
Town of Windsor Engineering Department in the Town Hall. 
 
The right is reserved to reject any or all bids or to waive defects in same if it is deemed in the best interest 
of the Town of Windsor. 
 
For further information please send questions via email to zinky@townofwindsorct.com. Pertinent 
questions will be answered via Addendum by close of business on March 22, 2021. 
 
The Town of Windsor is an equal opportunity/affirmative action employer.  Minority/Women’s 
Business Enterprises are encouraged to apply. 
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